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Dear Readers,

We are embarking on the 102nd year of publishing “Military Physician”. We look forward to 
the upcoming evaluation of our scientific periodical by a panel of experts designated by the Minis-
ter of Science and Higher Education. We hope that our medical journal, which has been published 
continuously for over a century, presenting articles of unquestionable educational value on vari-
ous aspects of health safety and providing the latest updates on therapies, will be recognised and 
appreciated by the experts. The Editorial Team spares no effort to ensure that “Military Physician” 
maintains the highest possible level of academic content and is indexed in international databases.

In the latest issue of the journal, we delve further into the topic of hyperbaric oxygen therapy.  
In addition, we explore the options for surgical intervention in myasthenia gravis, including a de-
tailed account of the first procedure in Poland conducted using a robotic system. Original papers 
included in the new issue focus primarily on various aspects of telemedicine. As customary, origi-
nal studies are accompanied by case reports offering significant educational benefits.

I hope that the latest issue of “Military Physician” will meet your satisfaction. I wish you an en-
gaging read and I look forward to our continued  collaboration.

	

Prof. Bolesław Kalicki, MD, PhD

Letter from the Editor-in-Chief


